
 

November 13, 2020 

 

Principal’s Message  

 

Thank you for your continued support as we navigate this global pandemic.  As more COVID 

cases have found their way to our central Vancouver Island area, we wanted to remind you 

to continue being vigilant with the protocols we have in place (our district website keeps all 

the information current).  Please continue to report your child’s absences and let us know if 

the absence is not health related.  If your child will be absent for an extended time, please 

contact the office so that we don’t phone you daily.  As rumours circulate, it is important to 

remember that we are guided by our health authority and we will contact you about a 

possible exposure if we are advised to do so.  To that end, please make sure to let us know if 

your contact information has changed so we can update our records. 

 

We have had some recent questions around various emergencies and power outages.  

Further in this newsletter we have attached the SD69 Emergency Closure of Schools policy, as 

well as information about power outages. 

 

Responsibility is one of our school “pillars” and we have several students who assist with various 

things whenever asked.  The article I am providing this week explains how responsibility is linked 

to your child’s school success: 

 

Educators agree that responsible children do better in school.  Luckily, parents have endless 

opportunities to foster responsibility.  To boost your child’s responsibility: 

 

 Enforce a few age-appropriate rules and consequences.  State them clearly so your 

child knows exactly how you expect her to behave – and what will happen if she 

doesn’t. 

 Trust her with meaningful tasks.  School-age children are capable of handling 

responsibilities such as picking up their rooms, setting the table, and helping with the 

laundry. 

 Talk about financial responsibility.  Many kids receive an allowance.  This provides a 

great opportunity to teach about budgeting, spending, saving, and giving. 

 Let your child make decisions, such as which homework assignment to tackle first.  

Having the responsibility of making decisions builds confidence. 

 Find ways to help others.   Discuss what it means to be a responsible member of a 

community.  Talk about different ways your family can contribute, such as by donating 

gently-used clothing to a charity or volunteering your time for an important cause. 

 Adjust rules and responsibilities.  As you child matures, her abilities will change.  Perhaps 

she can take on more grown-up chores.  Or perhaps she can make new and exciting 

decisions.  Talk about how great it feels to be responsible! 
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Inclement Weather Procedures Reminder for Parents:  

During this time of season, inclement weather may affect the safety and welfare of students. 

When snowfall or power outages have the potential to cause school closures, classes to be 

postponed, or School District bus services to be disrupted, alerts will be posted as quickly as 

possible on the district website (as power permits). The information will also be forwarded to 

media outlets.  

  

Before a decision is made about whether buses will be running, or schools will remain open or 

be closed, the Superintendent consults with the General Manager of Operations.  These 

administrators take the current and forecasted weather into consideration, and are in 

communication with Highways Maintenance, RCMP, our own crews, and other community 

members who can verify local conditions.  District staff will be considering current road and 

weather conditions, and also whether schools have power.   Freezing weather overnight may 

mean that conditions are hazardous for travel.    

  

It is our intention to make decisions on whether or not buses or schools are operating by 6:15 

am, and to have these decisions communicated to local media outlets by 6:30 am.   

Communication is by telephone contact, followed up by an e-mail message.   

  

Parents/Guardians should continue to monitor their local media for any weather-related 

updates and the potential impact on school district operations (i.e. bus operations or school 

closures).  

  

Parents/Guardians are also reminded to keep battery-operated radios handy and land line 

telephones plugged in to prepare for power outages.  Since weather conditions can be very 

different in the various communities that make up our school district, we recommend 

parents/guardians exercise their judgement based on their own local circumstance when 

making the decision whether to send or drive their children to school.  If a decision is made by 

the District to keep schools open but parents/guardians are concerned about safety issues, 

they are welcome to keep their children home.    

 

 

 
 

HOT LUNCHES 

Munchalunch Hot lunches are open and ready for ordering: 

 

November 20 – Subway Day 

December 4 – Pizza Day 

December 18 – Subway Day 

Please note that all lunches close on Munchalunch a week prior to lunch date.  

 

https://munchalunch.com/schools/Errington/ 
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Power Outages and Extreme Weather – What do we do when the power goes 

off at EES? 

 
If the power is off for a portion of the day, school will most often continue as usual.  We follow 

a “power outage protocol” and we keep in touch with BC Hydro to determine the expected 

length of the power outage.  Any decisions to close the schools are made by the 

Superintendent of Schools, along with the Manager of Operations.  Factors taken into 

consideration include the time of day, predicted length of power outage, and conditions 

surrounding the school area (i.e. power lines and/or trees down, adverse weather conditions, 

etc.)    

 

When students are sent home due to a power outage or extreme weather event, it is carried 

out as follows:  parents or the emergency contact identified by the parent is contacted (we 

have designated staff who contact parents). If parents or the emergency contact cannot be 

contacted students remain safe at school until the end of the regular day or until alternate 

arrangements can be made.  

 

Students are not released from school without the parent or emergency alternate being 

contacted first. We do not permit students to go with friends or neighbors, etc, unless 

permission is obtained from the parent.  This is a good time to remind parents to make sure 

they have listed a few different names as designated pick-up people.  These could include 

family members, neighbours, or fellow parents.  Please note we only have a few phone lines 

and it is a lengthy process to phone all parents.  During a power outage we also have limited 

cell phone reception in the school.  When possible, we will also use our electronic newsletter 

email group, the EES and SD69 websites, and the EES PAC Facebook group to communicate 

information to families. 

 

We ask parents to please refrain from calling the school during such circumstances as 

described above unless it is an emergency; this will help free up our phone lines and staff who 

are contacting parents.  When students are picked up from school early, it is extremely 

important to use the sign-out system in the office before leaving the building so we can keep 

track of student attendance.  When we expect a number of people picking up students at 

once, we move the sign-out system to the main foyer.  Those arriving to pick-up children sign-

out and we have designated staff to go and get the students from their classrooms.   
 

 

 

Other Important Reminders      

 We are required to follow the BC Healthy Food and Beverage Guidelines when serving 

food in schools.  If you are wanting to send treats to school to help celebrate a special 

occasion, please contact your child’s teacher in advance to make arrangements.  

Food must be prepared and packaged in a Food Safe Certified facility.   

 We reserve entry to our school for exceptional circumstances only.  Please remember 

to phone ahead and somebody will meet you at the door.  If you must enter the 

building, we do require you to wear a mask, go only to the main office, maintain 

physical distancing, and keep your visit very short.  We really appreciate your 

cooperation with this! 

 The cold, wet weather is upon us.  Please make sure your child has appropriate clothing 

and footwear for outdoor use, along with a pair of inside shoes and an extra change of 

clothes.  We also recommend having a warm coat, hat, umbrella, and gloves.  We have 

a good supply of clothing and hand-knit items on hand.  Please let us know if your child 

is in need of any winter clothing. 

 If you haven’t paid your child’s school fees, please contact the school office or 

classroom teacher. 

 When reporting your child’s absence, please call the office at 250-248-8446 (after hours 

you can leave a message on our answering service – just listen for the option to report 

a student absence in the directory).  It is important to let the office know if your child will 

be late or not attending school for the day(s) so your child is accounted for. It only takes 

a minute. If your child is not at school or late you can expect to receive a call to your 

main number. Thank you in advance for reporting early!  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Popcorn sales continue, every Wednesday!! $2.50 each or a punch pass online or 

in the office for $20.00 (for 10 bags). 

Hello Errington Families.   

 

First of all, I want to say a huge thank you to Sarah for taking on our Muncha-lunch program.  

For those of you who don’t know, Sarah came to her first PAC meeting in October and 

volunteered to take on this amazing fundraiser.  So thank you, thank you, thank you Sarah! 

Also, I want to say another huge thank you to Julia for running the Purdy’s fundraiser.  I was 

blown away by the final numbers.  So again, thank you! It was so amazing.  And I’m sure 

many of us can’t wait to get our orders!  

And I think a big thank you to all the Errington Families that helped support these 

fundraisers, is in order as well! 

Another fundraiser that will be running this year is Norwex.  Bev McCoy will be donating all 

of her commission from any of the orders put in, from our Errington Elementary School 

families.  So if you would like to place an order, please contact Bev either through 

Facebook Messenger or EES PAC page. 

It was great to hear from everyone who was able to attend our November PAC meeting.  

One thing that was brought up, was a need for donations for the “Takes a Village”.  This 

fund was created by a PAC member to help support some families that need a little extra 

sometimes.  At this time, Takes a Village is looking for donations to buy Spirit wear for about 

30 Kiddos.  If you would like to donate $5.00, $10.00 or $20.00, towards the purchase of Spirit 

wear, please email me or contact the school. 

Another thing that was brought up at the PAC meeting, was the impact of events or 

circumstances that sometimes happen in our small community.  And how sometimes the 

loss of a family member or even a friend can be a huge impact on our children.  And the 

question is…”how do we help support our children, neighbours and families through these 

events?”  There are many hotlines and committees, but as a community I would like our 

children to know that they are thought of, they are loved and they feel supported.  If you 

would like to donate a Tim Hortons card, or even a bag of groceries, please contact me. I 

would like to make sure these children don’t feel alone. In fact the one thing I love about 

being part of a small community is the love and generosity that is shared throughout. 

We do have some ideas on some Christmas fundraising.  They just have to be finalized.  So 

as soon as we know…you will know. (lol) But so far it sounds like fun. 

Next PAC meeting is Tuesday December the 8th, 6:30pm.  I look forward to seeing our 

regulars, and if you haven’t joined us yet, we would love to see and hear from you.  

Cheers, 

Naomi 

PAC Chair 

eespacchair@gmail.com 

 



Fill the Boots for Food Drive 2020 

 

Due to the pandemic, this year’s Parksville Volunteer Fire Department food and toy drive 

will look very different; there will be no door-to-door collection in neighbourhoods. 

Firefighters will be at locations in Parksville on Saturday, November 14 and Sunday, 

November 15 to collect cash donations for the Salvation Army food bank. Physically 

distanced and masked, our firefighters will be at set locations from 9 am to 5 pm asking 

residents for cash donations to help fill the boots for food. Please watch our social media 

feeds and website for details and locations. 

 

Donations are extremely important to the Salvation Army food bank and Society of 

Organized to provide for less fortunate in our community. Donations may also be made as 

follows: 

 

 SOS Caring for Community at Christmas - starting November 16, toys may be dropped 

off every Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 9 am to 11.30 am. 

 

 Salvation Army food bank – donations are accepted at 886 Wembley Road, Monday 

to Friday from 8 am to 11.30 am and also Monday, Tuesday and Thursday from 1 pm to 

3.30 pm. 

 

Each year, residents in the Parksville Fire Protection Area generously support the annual 

drive and are the reason for its success with about 29,500 pounds of food and $34,070 cash 

collected in 2019. This drive and the generosity of our residents make the world of 

difference to many families during the holiday season. Your support is truly appreciated by 

the members of the Parksville Volunteer Fire Department. 

 

 

 

For more information: 

Parksville Volunteer Fire Department                                     250 248-3242 

fire@parksville.ca 

Deb Tardiff, Manager of Communications                             250 954-3073 

dtardiff@parksville.ca 

 

 

 
 

We Scare Hunger 

Food Bank Campaign 

Please bring a non-perishable food item to your class for our local foodbanks. 

*presented by the EES Leadership Club 

 

This campaign closes November 30, 2020 
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EES Calendar of Events 

November 20 Subway Lunch for those who ordered from Munch-a-Lunch 

December 4 Pizza Lunch for those who ordered from Munch-a-Lunch 

 18 Subway Lunch for those who ordered from Munch-a-Lunch 

 18 Last day of school before the Winter Break 

January 4 School Reopens after Winter Break 

February 12 Professional Development Day – No School 

 15 BC FAMILY DAY 

March 12 Last day of school before Spring Break 

 29 School Re-opens after Spring Break 

April 2 GOOD FRIDAY – No School 

 5 EASTER MONDAY – No School 

May 21 Conferencing Adjustment Day – No School 

 24 VICTORIA DAY – No School 

June 4 Professional Development Day – No School 

 29 Last day of school, ends 3 hours early 


